My dear Le Gros Clark,

It was most thoughtful of you to send me your obituary of Keith, which brings the circumstances back again very well. As a young man knowing little of anthropology I did indeed read his "Antiquity of Man" with the greatest interest, and am glad to see in the bibliography the confirmation of my impression of its date in 1915, whereas sometimes later I had been told the date of the second edition in 1925 or 1929. Certainly the first edition is the one I know, and I think his caution in the discussion of the Piltdown remains deserves a great deal more credit than in recent discussions Weiner has given him.

Sincerely yours,